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Attendance

	Independent Retail Electric Providers
	Amanda List – Strategic Energy



	Independent Power Marketers
	Phil Priolo – Exelon Generation Company 

Eric Goff – Reliant Energy 

Mark Holler  – Tenaska Power Services 

Marguerite Wagner – PSEG Energy Resources & Trade



	Independent Generators
	Morgan Davies – Calpine



	Investor Owned Utilities
	Laura Seeberg – AEP Corporation
Randa Stephenson  – Luminant



	Municipals
	Josephine Wan – Austin Energy

Lee Starr – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU)

Domingo Villareal – San Antonio City Public Service



	Cooperatives
	Roger Stewart – Lower Colorado River Authority
Loretta Maita – Lower Colorado River Authority 
 

	ERCOT Staff
	Cheryl Yager

Randy Baker

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty
Rizaldy Zapanta



Amanda List called the meeting to order at 9:05 am.
Approval of Minutes of October 8 and November 11, 2009 

Lee Starr submitted a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes for October 8 and November 11, 2009.  Randa Stephenson seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Review PRRs/NPRRs 

The group discussed the following PRRs/NPRRs and agreed there were no credit implications:

PRR 837
Load Used in RMR Studies
NPRR 198
Load Used in RMR Studies
NPRR 199
Shift Factors by Resource Node
NPRR 200
MMS DC Tie Schedule Data Source
NPRR 201
Calculation of Transmission and Distribution Losses
Lee Starr submitted a motion that there are no credit implications on the above PRRs and NPRRs.  Domingo Villareal seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

Nomination of 2010 CWG Officers

Ms. List asked the group send their nominations for Chair and Vice Chair to ERCOT Credit no later than Friday, January 15.  ERCOT Credit will circulate the list of nominees to the group for voting.
Review 3rd Quarter 2009 Potential Credit Risk (PCR) Model Results
Cheryl Yager informed the group that the 2nd quarter 2009 PCR Model results were not presented to the Board as originally scheduled due to time constraints.  The 3rd quarter 2009 results will be presented in the upcoming Board meeting this month.
Randy Baker presented to the group the highlights of the results of 3rd quarter 2009 PCR Model results.  On the base case, risk has decreased slightly up to the 99% level and increased slightly for tail events.  On the current case, however, overall risk has increased slightly due to a decline in excess collateral levels.  Overall, the Mr. Baker added that a stress test was also performed in this run based on a 50% escalation in natural gas prices.
The year-end 2009 PCR Model run results will be presented sometime in June 2010 while the results of the Q1 2010 run will be presented around July 2010.

Mr. Baker informed the group that there will be issues that need to be addressed due to the shift to the nodal market.  Some model enhancements also need to be undertaken for the FY 2010 and Q1 2010 runs to address the shorter time horizon.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

